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Dear [N

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION ~ INFORMATION RELATING TO THE MURDER OF CONS

STUART MONTGOMERY AND MARK EVANS IN CAPPAGH. CO TYRONE ON 7 SEPTEMBER
1981

| can confirm that your request has been considered under the provisions of the Freedom of
Information Act 2000 (FOI (A)), and the process is now complete.

You asked for the following:

“Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, could you inform me as to whether you hold
any documentation that can be disclosed relating to the murder of Constables Stuart
Montgomery and Mark Evans in Cappagh, Co. Tyrone, on 07/09/1981. | request that search
be made between the dates of 05/09/1981 and 14/09/1981.”

| can confirm that the MOD holds some information relating to the incident which resulted in the
deaths of Cons Stuart Montgomery and Cons Mark Evans. This information has been located in a
range of documents which | have provided relevant extracts at Annex A. These would have been
highly redacted as the remaining information they include is outside the scope of your request. If
you wish to receive the documents in the redacted format, we can provide on request. Also,
attached at Annex B is |IED Incident Report No: 137354 and attached at Annex C is a pictorial
extract of The Daily Operations Brief.

Some of the information you have requested could be exempt under section 23(1) of the Freedom
of Information Act, which relates to the bodies dealing with security matters, although it is also
possible that the information relates to none of the bodies dealing with security matters. Sections
23(1) and 24(1) are being cited in the alternative as it is not appropriate, in the circumstances of
the case, to say which of the two exemptions is actually engaged so as not to undermine national
security or reveal the extent of any involvement, or not, of the bodies dealing with security matters.
Section 23 is an absolute exemption and, if it were engaged in this material, the MOD would not be
required to consider whether the public interest favours disclosure of this information.

Any information that is not exempt from disclosure under section 23(1) could be exempt under
section 24(1) of the FOI(A), which exempts information from disclosure if its exemption is required
for the purpose of safeguarding national security. We cannot say which of the two exemptions is
actually engaged, but to the extent that S24(1) might be engaged. We acknowledge the public
interest in openness and transparency, but we consider that there is a stronger public interest in
protecting national security.

Some of the information located falls within the scope of Section 26 (Defence) of the FOI(A) as its
release would be likely to prejudice the capability, effectiveness or security of any relevant forces.


























